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Related Change Request (CR) #: 3343 Medlearn Matters Number: MM3343 
Related CR Release Date: July 23, 2004 
Related CR Transmittal #: 98 
Effective Date: October 16, 2003 
Implementation Date: October 4, 2004 

Change to Previous Transmittal Regarding the Discontinued Use of Revenue Code 
0910 

Provider Types Affected 
1) Comprehensive outpatient rehabilitation facilities (CORFs), rural health clinics (RHCs), and federally 
qualified health centers (FQHCs); and 
2) Hospital outpatient departments, community mental health centers (CMHCs), and critical access 
hospitals (CAHs) billing under the Outpatient Partial Hospitalization Program. 

Provider Action Needed  
Note that the effective date of the discontinuance of revenue code 0910, as mentioned in Medlearn Matters 
article MM3194 and related CR 3194, has been changed to October 16, 2003. 

Background 
This one-time notification contains changes to the effective date of the CR 3194 requirements pertaining to 
the discontinued use of revenue code 0910.  The CR 3194 business requirements document made a 
revenue code change for claims for certain psychiatric/psychological treatment and services submitted on 
or after October 1, 2004.  Specifically, it discontinued revenue code 0910 and replaced it with revenue code 
0900.  
This CR changes the effective date of that revenue code change.  The revenue code change will now be 
effective for claims with “dates of service” on or after October 16, 2003.   
To briefly review the revenue code change contained in CR 3194: CORFs, RHCs, and FQHCs must use 
revenue code 0900 to report psychiatric/ psychological treatment and services that are subject to the 
outpatient mental health treatment limitation, just as revenue code 0910 was used in the past. 
Similarly, hospital outpatient departments, CMHCs, and CAHs that formerly reported 
psychiatric/psychological services under the Outpatient Partial Hospitalization Program using revenue code 
0910 must now report such treatment under revenue code 0900. 
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Additional Information 
You can find more information about revenue code 0900 by going to: 
http://www.cms.hhs.gov/manuals/transmittals.comm_date_dsc.asp  
From that web page, look for CR 3343 in the CR NUM column on the right, and click on the file for that CR. 
You can also find the original CR 3194 at that page, and the Medlearn Matters article MM3194 can be 
found at: 
http://www.cms.hhs.gov/medleanr/matters/mmarticles/2004/MM3194.pdf  
Finally, if you have any questions, please contact your intermediary at their toll-free number, which can be 
found at: 
http://www.cms.hhs.gov/medlearn/tollnums.asp  
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